THE ROYAL ASTRONOMICAL SOCIETY OF CANADA



252 COLLEGE STREET TORONTO 2B, ONTARIO

19 February, 1964.

Dear Jim Low:

Thank you for the copy of your answer to Mr. Wordley of Mactier, Ontario. You will be interested to know that I received his application for membership in this morning's mail.

Glad to see you any time you are in our fair city. We have the old publications in the Library dating back to 1890 when the Society was called "The Astronomical and Physical Society of Toronto" and I will find out if we have anything else that would be of assistance to you.

Enclosed is a Toronto Centre programme. You will see there is a meeting on 6th March. After the lecture, the short Annual Meeting of the Society will be held. Ian McLennan from Edmonton will be in town for this, so you two should make arrangements to get together. Actually, Ian will probably be attending the National Council meeting during the afternoon of the 6th and I assume all the members will have dirner together, so if the 6th is convenient for you, why not join us for dinner?

With best regards,

Yours sincerely,

Marie Fidler.